
Baronial Officers’ Meeting, June 22, 2022

Officer’s Reports

Baroness’ Report (Sciath/Trudi)
● The Lady Mary trophies have all been updated with the names of the champions

from this year’s event.
● Thank you to everyone who came up to represent the barony at Melee last

weekend. It was a truly beautiful day, and I was so happy to see armoured
fighters in the list, fencers in their list, as well as archers and throwers on the
ranges. Congratulations to Crespin le Fae on authorizing in fencing, wassail!

● War of the Trillium is themed - Battle of the Baronies. Please let me know if you
are planning to attend to participate in any of the martial activities. There is also
an A&S event for ‘baronial’ projects. I’d like to enter the floor cloth that many of
us have been working on over the past two years.

○ The annual moot will take place at Trillies, on Saturday at 4pm. This is
everyone’s chance to address their concerns to the kingdom lawspeaker
and Their Majesties.

Seneschal’s Report (Aibhilin/Leslie)
● New member attended Lexi, we introduced ourselves
● Community Use of Schools Permit Requests for September 2022 to August

2023. All other rental categories (non youth categories) are invited to submit
permit requests beginning at 8:00 a.m. on July 11, 2022, until 11:59 p.m. on July
15, 2022.  For each organization, permit requests submitted during this priority
request period may be for up to 2 secondary schools and 4 elementary schools,
per organization, and a maximum of 3 days per week at each site. Open booking
Beginning at 8:00 a.m. on Tuesday, August 2 and onwards, all remaining spaces
will be bookable by all entities, on an as-available basis.

● Passwords for Baronial emails, some we do not have at all, so we can reset a
couple of them, we need to pick a time to do it so everyone is ready.  Hopefully
the recovery email is either Angie or myself.  If not we may have to change the
addresses.

Pennsic War Land Agent Report (Sciath/Trudi)
● We currently have 12 registered members of Rising Waters community at

Pennsic War!
● Working on repairing and repainting the baronial gate - let me know if you want to

help out!



Exchequer Report ( Ieuan/Stuart)
● Attended Q2 Exchequer meeting on June 20, 2022
● Updates from the meeting - all cheque requests must include both the receipts,

and a completed cheque requisition form.
● New Hope Church has returned our deposit cheque for events, since they’ll be

unavailable for bookings during their renovation.
● Q2 report is due on July 15, 2022

Minister of Arts and Science Report (Gema/Jennifer)
● Not much to report, report sent to Kingdom
● Have not received the password for A and S email yet.

Marshal’s Report (Richard/Andrew)

Archery Marshal Report (Nika/Susan)
● Investigations ongoing to start practice at an local place.  Did not happen this

month.  After Trillies look at looking at the site on July 6.  Hopefully arranging
regular practices.

● They are a new place and helping them get off the ground.  Looking at maybe
using the site for an Archery event.

● 25.00 to shoot may be able to negotiate a cheaper rate
● There was archery at Murder Melee, and there will be at Trillies.

Thrown Weapons Marshal Report (Sciath/Trudi)
● There was thrown weapons at Melee, including Yoeman of the Wolf throw and a

melee throw (in honour of Mannick)
● There will be a champions’ tournament at Trillies, and our champion (HE Gema)

is willing to go (as long as she isn’t booked for work).

Herald’s Report (Christian/Rhys)
● One of our new Herald's tabards has been completed.
● Honorable Lord Ieuan Was herald at great court

Signet Report (Gelleia/Jessica)
● We have one application for signet, Countess Genvieve, Talked about her

qualifications, can we vote on this please.



Chronicler Report (Bera/Angie)
● No news on my end, I've been staying out of things so Crespin might have info.

Please submit what you're up to! The Cataract can be a great way to have a
record of what the Barony gets up to. Submissions can be sent to
cataract.risingwaters@gmail.com

Webminster Report (Bera/Angie)
● The Zoom account came up for renewal and most folks seemed to agree that the

need for that has passed, so I have cancelled the paid account.  We can still do
Zoom things but the meeting will expire after 40 minutes Website is still there,
please let me know at webminister.risingwaters@gmail.com if you have any info
you'd like to add to the site

Blog Manager (Crespin/)

Chatelaine (Rhys/Christian)
● Pride in the Park was very successful, thank you all around for all the help during

the event
● 7 new members joined from that event.
● Seems it is always the first weekend in June, if we have enough notice
● Work on for next year ran out of flyers quickly.
● We did have representation for comicon, thank you to Ben Dunfirth for giving us

priority.  We gained five new members.

Social Media Deputy Report (Rhys/Christian)
● 13 new members joined the facebook group.

DEI Officer (Sabrina/Annabelle)

● No ongoing or new issues

Calendar Secretary (Abhilin/Leslie)

Old Business
1. 2022 Fall Crown Tourney - 15th of October

● We have started the discussions.
● Spoke to her Highness about having food trucks.

2. Baronial picnics reestablished



Dates are Sunday June 26 and Sunday July 10th, are people still interested?
Rhys is going to put together the invitations for the picnics.

New Business

1, Sciath requests funding to purchase 25 cast iron stakes for the baronial pavilion.

2. DSBN will allow facility bookings for Fall 2022 - Winter 2023 on July 4th. Propose to
put in the request for late Fall/Winter fight practices for the Prince of Wales school in St.
Catharines. Sciath has asked Andrew to post a poll in the baronial group to help
determine which night of the week would be best for practices at the school.

3. Sciath would like to apply to be baronial fencing marshal, now that she is authorized
Marshal.    - she was voted in as Marshal

Next meeting is 6 pm on July 27.


